
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
 
TO:   EUSTIS CITY COMMISSION  
 
FROM:  TOM CARRINO, CITY MANAGER 
  
DATE:  JANUARY 5, 2023 
  
SUBJECT:  RESOLUTION NUMBER 22-58: APPROVAL OF PURCHASE IN 

EXCESS OF $50,000 FOR FIRE DEPARTMENT LIFEPAK 15 
MONITORS 

   
 
Introduction: 
Resolution Number 22-58 approves a purchase in excess of $50,000 for the Fire 
Department to purchase two (2) Lifepak 15 monitors in accordance with the approved 
Fiscal Year (FY) 2022/23 Capital Budget allocation of $67,892,32.  
 
Recommended Action: 
The administration recommends approval of Resolution Number 22-58.  

Background: 
The approved FY 2022/23 Capital Budget includes an allocation of $67,892.32 for the 
purchase of Fire Department Lifepak 15 Monitors to provide the citizens with the most 
up to date equipment necessary to access heart rhythms and to provide Life Saving 
treatment.   
 
In order to determine the department’s replacement needs, the department follows the 
guidelines established by the FDA for serviceability which is eight (8) years. 
   

 Age of the equipment – Two (2) of the department Lifepak 15’s are eleven (11) 
years old, making certain parts no longer available for replacement, additionally 
the outdated equipment is limited in its capabilities to diagnose and provide 
treatment to the patient. 
      

 Overall condition – The department personnel take very good care of these 
units, but the repairs are becoming more frequent. Stryker Medical continues the 
service what they can. One (1) of the 2011 units will be traded in on the two (2) 
new units and one (1) will stay as a reserve back up unit. 
   

 
 



 
 

 

 
 
The Department will purchase two (2) Lifepak 15 monitors using State contract pricing 
in accordance with City purchasing policies and procedures. The projected cost to 
replace the Lifepak 15 monitors is $67,892.32. 
 
Budget/ Staff Impact: 
The FY 2022/ 23 Capital Budget includes $67,892.32 of Sales Tax Revenue for the 
purchase of Fire Department Lifepak 15 monitors. This estimated purchase cost of 
$67,892.32 will not exceed the budget allocation. 

Reviewed By: 
Chief Michael D. Swanson, Fire Chief 

Prepared By: 
Deputy Chief Michael S. Davis, Fire Department 
 


